

## Marine Safety Information Bulletin 41-20 October 13, 2020

## Hurricane Delta Port of Lake Charles Reconstitution Facilities Resuming Operations

The Captain of the Port is continuing reconstitution efforts for MSU Lake Charles' Marine Transportation System. Facilities are expected to assess the condition of their safety and security equipment prior to resuming operations. At minimum, facilities must conduct self-assessments of the following:

- Containment Integrity
- Pollution Response Equipment
- Firefighting Equipment
- Pipeline and Hose Integrity
- Electrical Equipment
- Remote Controls and Emergency Shutdowns
- Communication Systems
- Security Systems Integrity

Once the above equipment is found to be in a condition that does not pose a threat to the environment or the Marine Transportation System, send an email to D08-SMB-MSULakeCharles-Facilities@uscg.mil stating that the facility was found in satisfactory condition in accordance with MSIB 41-20 LC and is ready to resume transfer operations.

This notice will be posted on the HOMEPORT website http://homeport.uscg.mil and the VTS Port Arthur website at https://www.atlanticarea.uscg.mil/vtsportarthur. If you have any questions, please call MSU Lake Charles Facilities Division at (337) 912-0073.

D. A. JENSEN

Commander, U. S. Coast Guard